Scantic Valley Water District
June 27, 2023 10:00 am
Meeting Minutes

Members present:

John Plaster (Chair), Paul Garwacki (Commissioner) Craig Rivest (Commissioner), Bob Flagg
(East National Water)

Absent: none

John Plaster updated the group with the results of recent PFAS testing. There was a positive

test result at 98 Scantic Road. The tests that were conducted tested the water before and after

the filtration system. The testing before filtration showed PFAS above the acceptable limit while

the post filtration test was just below the limit. The water commission agreed that we should

expedite adding this address into the water system.

+ Bob Flagg agreed to get bids for the construction work and have them for our next
meeting.

+ The commission wants to move quickly to resolve this issue. The next meeting will be on
July 18th. Hopefully we can finalizing the hook up at that time.

+ The homeowners are getting water from the town house in the mean time.

Bob Flagg updated the commission on activity since the last meeting. All water tests were
clear. This is two consecutive months so it appears that the corrective actions that have taken
place have worked. The water quality report has been completed and distributed. The annual
back flow testing and meter reading is in progress. There are 5 properties remaining that need
to be tested to be completed. There has been some difficulty getting into some of the
properties and Bob asked for assistance in getting contact information for these addresses.

- Bills reviewed and accepted for payment:
+  Quabbin Analytical $120.00
+ Electric - $334.97
« The meeting was adjourned at 10:40 am.
- The next meeting is scheduled for July 18th @ 10:00 am.



